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Dear Parents,  

Thanks to all of the helpers who made our Halloween party so 
successful! Also, thank you all for taking the time to meet with 
me during parent/teacher conferences! It was great to be able to 
share with you your child’s progress.  

On Monday, we celebrated Veterans Day with a wonderful assembly in the gym. The 
third grade classes sang “It’s a Grand Old Flag” to honor the veterans who were 
present. It was wonderful. Many kids brought in a star in honor of a military family 
member. 

During our math time, we have been solving story problems adding 2- and 3- digit 
numbers. We played Capture 5, a game that provides practice in adding and subtracting 
while using strategies to capture pieces. This game, and all the other games in the unit 
can be found on the Investigations website. This is a great way to reinforce skills at 
home! 
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In reading, we are continuing our mystery unit. Many mysteries have been read and 
solved by our third grade sleuths. We learned not to be fooled by red herrings, which 
the author adds to try to trick the detective and the reader. Next week, we will create 
iMovies about everything we have learned about being mystery readers!  

Students are enjoying the opinion writing unit, Changing the World. Students are 
currently writing opinion speeches. They have been focusing on gathering evidence to 
support their thesis statements. First, students began writing everything they already 
knew about their topic. Then, students did some research in the form of surveys, 
interviews, and fact finding. We have also discussed the importance of considering 
your audience when giving a speech. Now students are learning to write introductions 
and conclusions, and soon they will be publishing their speeches. Be on the lookout for 
their speech on Seesaw! 

The students are studying Native Americans in social studies. We will be studying and 
researching various tribes around the country. Students will 
have the opportunity to write an informational book about 
their tribe, create a mural with a small group, and conclude 
their learning with an iMovie. We are also working with the 
Art teacher to do an inter-disciplinary unit, which will make 
the learning more meaningful. 

During our Social Emotional Learning time (Feeling Fine 
Time), Juliet discussed an exciting family tradition of making ice cream. Students were 
very engaged learning some interesting ice cream facts. The students also helped create 
a “We Are Thankful” bulletin board. We will continue discussing the importance of 
kindness. 

Important Upcoming Dates:

Winter Concert: Friday, December 20 at 1:00 p.m. followed by an art exhibit in the art 
room.

Winter party: Friday, December 20 

Have a great weekend! 

Roxy Ponzio
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